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Planning and Development Services Division  
Public Hearing Summary Report  

 

P.Z. 14-2013 St. Luke’s Hospital-West Campus (175 S. Woods Mill Rd.):  A request for a 
zoning map amendment from “MU” Medical Use District, “R-2” Residence District and “FPNU” 
Flood Plain Non-Urban District to create a new “MU” Medical Use District for a 40.3 acre tract of 
land located west of the intersection of South Woods Mill Road and Hwy 141 (18Q140343, 
18Q510278, 18Q230204 and 18Q210211).   

 
Summary 
St. Luke’s Episcopal Presbyterian Hospitals has submitted a request for a zoning map 
amendment (rezoning) from an existing “MU” Medical Use District, “R-2” Residence District and 
“FPNU” Floodplain Non-Urban District to a new “MU” Medical Use District.  The City of 
Chesterfield Land Use Plan indicates this area within the Residential Single Family land use 
district.  The area of this property which is zoned “MU” is under two City of Chesterfield governing 
ordinances, Ord. 2224 and Ord. 2499.  The intent is to place this western campus into its own 
ordinance separate from the eastern campus as indicated within the Project Narrative (see 
attached Campus Exhibit for West Campus depiction).  If this petition is approved by the City of 
Chesterfield, these ordinances will be repealed and replaced by a new single ordinance 
governing the entire western campus.  The applicant is not proposing to change permitted land 
uses allowed under Ordinance 2224 and 2499 for this western campus.  
 
Multiple building expansions are planned associated with this proposal.  A total of 144,200 square 
feet of existing medical structures are currently on-site with another 707,800 (approximately) 
square feet planned for an approximately 852,000 square feet of total medical structures.  This 
square footage does not include parking garage structures.  Proposed structures identified on the 
Preliminary Plan include new medical buildings, parking garages and surface parking.  Only one 
new access point is planned at this point to serve the vacant southern property adjacent to S. 
Woods Mill Rd. and Hwy 141; however, an updated traffic study will be required during the Site 
Development Plan review to further evaluate access.  The Preliminary Plan submitted associated 
with this petition is still being reviewed and is subject to revision/change based upon comments 
generated by the Public, Planning Commission and City Staff. 
 
A public hearing further addressing the request will be held at the December 9, 2013, City of 
Chesterfield Planning Commission meeting.  Attached, please find a copy of the Public Hearing 
Notice, Preliminary Plan and Project Narrative. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
 
 

John Boyer 
Senior Planner 
 
Attachments 

1. Campus Exhibit 
2. Public Hearing Notice 
3. Preliminary Plan 
4. Project narrative 

 
cc: Aimee Nassif, Planning and Development Services Director 
 
 



P.Z. 14-2013 
Western Campus 
175 S. Woods Mill Rd. 

Campus Exhibit 
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